Minutes Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on February 15, 2010
The Property Shoppe, 3149 Shore Drive, Suite B, Virginia Beach, VA
 

 

    I. February meeting called to order at 6:38 PM by President Vern Aunchman. Quorum established with 
5 of 5 Directors present. (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)
 

   II. HOA Forum:  Nothing to report
 

  III. January minutes were passed as revised. (Baker, Casey-second, passed)  The minutes of the 
Executive meeting were reviewed and a motion was made to approve as written. (Till, Casey-
second, passed)
 

 IV. Management Report:  There are still questions on closing out the year at the end of December 
covered further in the Treasurer's report.  There is also a pending ARB application.
 

V. President's Report:  Vern will comment on items of concern as the meeting progresses.
 

 VI. Treasurer's Report:  Alison will work with Nora and Kim on the budget layout. Vern requested a 2009 
year end report that would reflect budget amounts, expenses and income, and the differences 
between them.
 

 VII. ARB Report: Jerry has not been able to work with Joe Bilik because of Joe's work schedule.  There 
are still problems getting enough members to be available for meetings.  Jerry has another 
potential member to contact which will be confirmed by the next meeting.
 

VIII. Old Business-Nothing continued at this time.
 

 IX. New Business-The rest of the meeting was a discussion of ongoing issues and concerns and a 
presentation of information pertaining to these.
  
1. The Fencing Study Group has met and will keep their efforts and results within the group for 
the time being.  Members include:  Jim Casey and Jerry Baker-Chairs, John 
Bergman, Fran Scott, Fred Sciulli, and Steve Woll.
 
 2. HOA Insurance-The are new requirements for associations on a statewide level.  The 
possibilities of adding or changing coverage need to be studied. Jerry and Kim will meet with 
Murphy Moore of State Farm to review our current policy.
  
3. Violations/Enforcement Procedures-Once again,  it was stressed that the BOD needs a 
consistent approach to violations.  We need to be sure that the initial approach is on a personal 
level before letters are sent. We also need community volunteers to be on a hearing committee 
that will conduct due process hearings regarding alleged violations of the Covenants or Rules and 
Regulations. Jerry Baker has volunteered to chair that committee.  This is set forth in Policy 
Resolution 03-01. The BOD stressed that existing policies and resolutions should be used to 
address alleged violations.
  
 4.Complaint Procedures-A draft procedure that complies with and implements provisions of the 
Virginia Property Owners' Association Act was briefed and discussed.  The  BOD will review this 
draft and discuss at a future meeting.
 

 5.The next meeting is March 15 at 6:00 PM at the Bank of the Commonwealth.
 

  X. Executive Session: Nothing to report
 

 XI. Motion to adjourn at 8:20 PM was proposed and passed  (Baker, Till-second)
 
Jan Closson, Secretary
